Morgan County Commission Meeting February 19, 2015

Members present:

Commissioner Brad Close, President Commissioner Joel Tuttle

Member absent:

Commissioner Robert Ford

Also present: Jody McClintock, County Administrator; Ginger Johnson, Commission Secretary; Lauren McKee; Kate Shunney, Morgan Messenger; Kanette Petry, Attorney General Consumer Office; Vince Shambaugh, Sheriff; Tim Stapleton, Sheriff Deputy; Bob Dugan and Dan Duckwall

The meeting was opened by Debra Kesecker, County Clerk, at 9:30 a.m.

Administration Items

"Paint the Town Blue" Resolution (a resolution recognizing and extending gratitude to members of the law enforcement community who risk their lives every day to protect ours)

On a Joel Tuttle/Brad Close motion, the Morgan County Commission declares the 19^{th} day of February, 2015 "Paint the Town Blue" day in recognition and support of local, county and state law enforcement officers. President Close voted yea and Commissioner Tuttle voted yea. Motion carried.

Action Items

Decision on Architect for the Pines Renovation

On a Brad Close/Joel Tuttle motion, the County Commission made a motion to move forward to begin negotiations with Design Concepts for the renovations at the Pines Opportunity Center. President Close voted yea and Commissioner Tuttle voted yea. Motion carried.

Elected Officials Review Budgets for FY 2015-16

- Ronald McIntire, Assessor
- Debra McLaughlin, Prosecuting Attorney
- Vince Shambaugh, Sheriff

The County Commission reviewed the budgets with the elected officials for fiscal year 2015-2016.

Gayle Drive Letter

On a Joel Tuttle/Brad Close motion, the County Commission made a motion to approve the proposal letter for Gayle Drive. President Close voted yea and Commissioner Tuttle voted yea. Motion carried.

Consent Agenda

On a Joel Tuttle/Brad Close motion, the County Commission approves the consent agenda. President Close voted yea and Commissioner Tuttle voted yea. Motion carried.

Recess

On a Joel Tuttle/Brad Close motion, the County Commission made a motion to recess the meeting. President Close voted yea and Commissioner Tuttle voted yea. Motion carried.